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authority and rules to close existing ash ponds, and will be able to continue following this process at
facilities covered by or exempt from the federal CCR rule. Therefore, there is no gap in groundwater
protection regulations that warrants the Board to expedite this rulemaking process. Even if the Board
decides a new rule is warranted, the Board should not make substantive changes to the proposed rule
without allowing the regulated community and members of the public a meaningful opportunity to
comment on the changes. The worst possible outcome would be the creation of either duplicative or
inconsistent regulatory requirements on the affected facilities in Illinois resulting in greater costs and
additional administrative requirements with no environmental benefit.

The Board should also deny the Environmental Groups’ motion to amend the Agency’s proposal.
Specifically, the Environmental Groups ask that the Board reopen the stayed rulemaking in order to
accept comments on the Environmental Groups’ amended proposal. What the Environmental Groups
have proposed is contrary to Section 27 of the lllinois Environmental Protection Act, which requires
“information supporting the requested change ... [and] describe, to the extent reasonably practicable,
the universe of affected sources and facilities and the economic impact of the proposed rule” and the
technical feasibility and economic reasonableness of measuring or reducing the particular type of
pollution.

I'support the Board granting the stay, as requested by the Agency, because granting an indefinite stay

will allow the IEPA and other parties to assess the impact of the federal CCR rule and pending legal and
legislative matters on the Part 841 Rulemaking and will avoid inconsistent and unnecessary regulatory

requirements and increased compliance costs on llinois facilities.

In the event that the Board declines to grant the Agency's motion to extend the stay indefinitely, it
would also be inappropriate for the Board to grant the Environmental Groups' motion. | request that
the Board deny the Environmental Group’s motion but, should it grant the motion, the Board should
schedule hearings on the amended proposal and require the Environmental Groups to provide adequate
testimonial support and evidence and answer questions related to its amended proposal consistent with
Section 27 of the Hllinois Environmental Protection Act.

I appreciate your time and consideration of my comments as a member of the General Assembly.

State Representative
118" District



